


3. Address and phone number of applicant and contact person: 600 Capitol Way N, Olympia
WA 98501-1091; 360-789-2464,; Doug Wiedemeier

4. Date checklist prepared: April 28, 2022
5. Agency requesting checklist: WDFW

6. Proposed timing or schedule (including phasing, if applicable): Begin construction in late
June, with a completed structure functioning by early July, 2022. Structure needed for at least
three summer/falls until a permanent fix can be designed, permitted and constructed in 2024 at
the earliest. While in place, WDFW would be installing super sacks in the early summer, and
removing them in the fall of each year.

7. Do you have any plans for future additions, expansion, or further activity related to or
connected with this proposal? If yes, explain. Yes, as stated above, a permanent fix will
hopefully be constructed in 2024/2025 depending on budget, design, and permitting.

A separate SEPA review will be conducted as appropriate for the permanent structure.

8. List any environmental information you know about that has been prepared, or will be
prepared, directly related to this proposal. A on-site meeting was held April 4, 2022. While not
all agencies made the meeting, there were representatives from WDFW Hatcheries, WDFW
CAMP, Clallam County, and the Quileute Tribe present. A summary of this meeting and photos
will be submitted. Mitigation for this action is being discussed with WDFW Habitat staff.

9. Do you know whether applications are pending for governmental approvals of other
proposals directly affecting the property covered by your proposal? If yes, explain. No.

10. List any government approvals or permits that will be needed for your proposal, if known.
WDFW will pursue all County permits, a Corps permit, and a hydraulic project approval.

11. Give brief, complete description of your proposal, including the proposed uses and the size
of the project and site. There are several questions later in this checklist that ask you to
describe certain aspects of your proposal. You do not need to repeat those answers on this
page.

The Washington State Department of Fish and Wildlife (WDFW) proposes to construct a
temporary structure to replace the weir that failed in during the 2021/2022 winter. The structure
failed during extreme high waters. WDFW proposes to retrieve as much of the concrete that
composed the original weir, and align these existing pieces along with an unspecificed number
of super sacks filled with streambed type material slightly upstream to avoid the deep hole that
is present in the middle of the river. A 200 class excavator would be needed, and would drag
and lift pieces into place. Two existing boat ramps would be used as needed, so no resulting
damage to river banks. WDFW will clean off the upper boat ramp and dispose of the
accumulated silt in an approved upland location. Parts of the old weir that are retrievable, but
not reuseable, would be removed from the river. Fill (in super sacks and any riprap or quarry
spalls) not to exceed 25 CY per year, and will be clean streambed type material..

12. Location of the proposal. Give sufficient information for a person to understand the precise
location of your proposed project, including a street address, if any, and section, township, and
range, if known. [f a proposal would occur over a range of area, provide the range or
boundaries of the site(s). Provide a legal description, site plan, vicinity map, and topographic
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